

Hebburn Comprehensive School

Campbell Park Road, Hebburn, Tyne & Wear, NE31 2QU

☎: 0191 4833199 🖾: office@hebburn.net 👣: www.hebburn.net

KH/JE Head Teacher: Mr D R Thompson

12 September 2024

Dear Parent/Carer

We are excited to announce that we are organising a two-day residential visit to the Kingswood Centre at Dukeshouse Wood in Hexham from **Monday 10 March 2025 to Wednesday 12 March 2025**. We are very fortunate to have secured a booking, as it is an extremely popular venue with school groups.

For parents who are new to Kingswood, it is a leading residential activity centre, responsible for delivering safe and rewarding educational programmes to over 170,000 children each year. Residential courses organised by the school are optional, but they are an invaluable part of enrichment.

We are opening up this offer to all pupils in Year 7. The cost of the visit is £125.00, which includes return travel by coach, all meals, accommodation and a full programme of activities. To confirm the booking, an initial non-refundable deposit of £26 will be required by 2 October 2024. This payment can be made via Parent Pay. A further three payments of £33.00 must be made by 1 November 2024, 1 December 2024 and 31 January 2025.

Whilst this invitation is being offered to all year 7 pupils at this time, it is imperative that students maintain our high expectations throughout the school year or invitations will be withdrawn; this can happen at any point before the date of the trip. Therefore, the expectations and conditions which must be met are as follows:

- Good attendance (over 95%). Individual cases will be considered, where medical evidence has been provided.
- Excellent punctuality to school and to all lessons. (No more than 15 late marks)
- A positive aggregate of behaviour points, i.e., more merits than negative behaviour incidents, and a low overall total of negative points for behaviour.
- No repeat BSR placements and no suspensions.
- No incidence of bullying or any repeated issues of being unkind to others.

More information will be shared with parents and carers once we have finalised numbers. In the meantime, if you wish to find out more about Kingswood, please visit www.kingswood.co.uk.

Yours sincerely

Mrs K Hardy

K Hardy

Assistant Headteacher









